TIRRA President's Report June 2018 to March 2019

A meeting of TIRRA would be incomplete without a warm thank-you to all Officers, Committee Chairs, Employees and Volunteers.

In my position as Acting President since June 2018, my duties have been light. Committee chairpersons have their projects and accountabilities well in hand. I hope to continue on as President after the Nominations at the General Meeting in March 2019, so I might be able to create future plans for my participation in TIRRA's advocacy for resident's and taxpayer's.

General Updates:

Trails- Thank you to Vicki and her team of volunteers for the continuing trail work, signage, and thank you to our community members who have agreed to have trails through their property.

Transportation- Thank you to Graeme for the many years he has served our community with his expertise. Many roles, many hours, many thanks!

Solid Waste & Recycling - Thank you to volunteers and employees, a job well done. Noted that this winter was severe, and many cold hours were spent keeping the system running smoothly.

St. Margaret's Cemetery – Thank you to Suzanne and her volunteers for all the work hours to deal with ditch remediation and bank stabilization.

2018 was my first year in participation on the Executive of TIRRA. I spent my time as Acting President becoming familiar with the various components of society. I feel I will be able to make a stronger personal contribution with a greater time on role. Thank you for your support.

Regards, Wendy Hinsperger, Acting TIRRA President